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25 January 2022 

 

 

 
Amendment to Local Notice to Mariners No. 172 of 2021 - re Repair works by 

Infrastructure Malta on Mgarr Quay edge - Gozo 

 

 

Reference is made to Local Notice to Mariners Nos. 172 of 2021. 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that due to unfavourable circumstances the work will not be completed within the 

time, as planned. Therefore, the completion date for Phase 1 is being extended to mid-

February 2022. While the completion date of Phase 2 is being extended to end of 

February 2022. The whole project, including Phase 3, is still expected to be completed 

by Saturday 30th April 2022 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No 172 of 2021 is to be amended accordingly. 

 

All the other information mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 172 of 2021 will remain 

valid. 

 

 

 

 

Chart affected:  BA 211, 2537 

 
 


